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February 9, 2010 
 
MEMORANDUM #2010-01 

 
FROM: Saginaw Valley Medical Control Authority 
  1000 Houghton Ave. 
  Saginaw, MI 48602 
 
SUBJECT: Physio-Control Advisory on Aftermarket Pads 
 
Our office recently received an advisory letter from Physio-Control regarding the use of 
aftermarket pads with LIFEPAK monitors/AEDs. 
 
Physio-Control has had a recent increase of reports where therapy (defibrillation) was 
delayed when agencies were using other manufacturers’ electrodes.  In these cases, 
the display on the LIFEPAK would read “Leads Off” or “Connect Electrodes” causing a 
delay in treatment.  The problem in many cases appears to be an issue with the 
connector/adapter. 
 
In August 2009, SKINTACT® Multifunction Defib Electrodes were recalled by Leohard-
Lang.  The pads were noted to have issues with the connector when used with the 
LIFEPAK. 
 
Although Physio-Control does not prevent any agency from using aftermarket 
electrodes; it is important to understand that they do not test these products themselves 
and therefore cannot attest to their proper function. 
 
For all agencies within the SVMCA:  If you have any of the recalled aftermarket pads, 
please return them to the manufacturer for replacement.  For those using aftermarket 
pads with your monitor/AED (PadPro, etc.), you can continue to use them but check 
your connections on you next inspection and ensure the monitor detects their presence.  
If you experience a failure of any sort during the inspection or on a call, please contact 
our office and Physio-Control immediately. 
 
We have attached the Physio-Control advisory to this memo. 
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